





KIWANIS CLUB BULLETIN July 1, 1980

Program for Today:

Mystery. Todays Program and Speaker is locked up in Vice President Dick Saxton's mind, and he has gone on vacation. Come to the Meeting today and the mystery will be solved.

Last Weeks Program:

Chuck Reichel had prospective member Bob Marmor as his guest again. Chuck is a slow eater and had a little difficulty rolling the food around in his mouth so he could introduce Bob.

Tom Passalaqua and Mario Deas heard the Birthday Song at a cost of \$5 a piece. Tom's proud father, Francis, and Mario's proud son, Edgard,

led the Birthday Song.

Deas, presiding over the Luncheon today in place of Bob Young, who along with Gonsalves, Osborn, Wright and Rodella, are attending the Kiwanis Convention in the South. Fined a whole group for failure to

sign Nels Benson's apron.

Mike Warren announced once again that there are still 3 seats left on the Bus for the Giants Baseball Game on July 27th. Nelse Cardinal asked that anyone interested in playing Dominoes should contact himself or Tom Roscoe. He would like to get a little competition going. Nelse, incidentally, is an authority on the game and an excellent player.

Francis Brannern is about ready to send the new Kiwanis Bulletin out for printing, and asked that if anyone has any names, address, or phone number changes to be sure and get them to him.

The excitement for the day was provided by Woody Frampton misplacing his appointment book again. It always ends up at the head table. How it gets there I don't know. If it were his pocket book, I could understand. Last time I saw Woody open his purse a swarm of Moths flew out.

Gary Rosenberg presented his own Program, and it was very enlightening. Gary and his wife Helen just returned from a very extensive

trip to the Peoples Republic of China.

He and his wife were most impressed by the Great Wall of China, started in 400 B.C. and linked together in 200 B.C., and constructed on the highest terrain in China. 900 million people live in an area just slightly larger than the U.S. with a population 4 times larger than ours.

Gary spoke on the economy, politics, agriculture, and day to day

living of the Chinese under their Communist form of Government.

After listening to Gary, we should all thank our lucky stars that ren't one of the five born everyday that are Chinese. Those we weren't one of the five born everyday that are Chinese. baggy clothes the girls wear takes all the fun out of Girl Watching according to Frank Balbi.

Thought for the Day:

"The question is not where civilization began, but when will it". Tom Roscoe.









The Kiwanis Club o. Healdsburg





KIWANIS BULLETIN July 7, 1980

At the July 1st meeting our returning delegates to the International Convention in Anaheim paid their obligation to the club by reporting on the various activities and actions of the convention. It sounded as though it was all work and no play. We had a large and extremly strong delegation headed by President Bob and second V.P. Dick Ablely supported by past Lt. Gov. Walt, past Pres. Earl, past Pres. Bruno and past Pres. Ken. They all returned with renewed vigor and enthusiasm for Kiwanis which will permeate through the entire club, throughout the year.—While on the convention subject, why not plan now to attend our District conclave in Reno on August 21, 22, and 23. This is always the highlight convention of the year with all play and no work. Get the details from Sect. Fran or Pres. Bob. Lets have a big, noisey gang in Reno.

Paul Dix introduced his co-worker Don Wilson of Sebastopol.

The club is many \$\$\$ richer as fines were collected for not signing the aprons of recent new members Nils Benson and Gene Giovannoni.

Fred reported that he still has room for 2 on the bus going to the Giant vs Pirate game on July 27th. If you are interested in good outing with a group of fellow Kiwanians and their ladies call Fred at Herb's.

It was announced that the meeting of July 22nd will be held at the Brandt Picnic Grounds on the banks of the beautiful Russian River. So if you show up at the church and no one is there remember to go to Brandts. This was a fun event last year--so don't miss it.

Chuck Reichel Program Chairman for the day introduced Phil Cadosis son-in-law Healdsburg Attorney Ed Wilson. Ed represented Dry Creek Valley land owners in the recently settled action against the gravel mining companies of the area. Ed did a good job explaining the background, proceedings and outcome of this very complex and lenghty litigation. It was a very interesting program enjoyed by all those who stayed to hear it.

The Board of Directors met and deliberated at the home of Ernie and Jinx on the evening of July 2nd.

Our speaker at the July 8th meeting will be Fred Besio who will give us the inside information on pot, grass and Marijuana! Should be interesting.













KIWANIS BULLETIN 7-15-80

Don't forget todays meeting will be at Brandt's old swimming hole on the Russian River. This was one of the better meetings of the year last time around, so plan to be at this one and don't miss a good time. Second V.P. Dick has lined up a program on the Plaza. Chairman of the day unknown at press time.

Pres. Bob had as his guest the father-in-law of his daughter -Fred Shehey of San Jose, Costa Rica. It's always nice to have visitors from far away places. We hope Fred will come see us again soon.

Paul Keller's birthday was duly observed with appropriate song. Tom Roscoe requested that the traditional song be skipped in his case for which he offered to pay \$1 over the usual fine. Offer accepted.

Fred announced that the ball game - Giants-Pirates - on 7/27/80 is on. If you signed up you are responsible for charges involved. If you can't make it, it's up to you to find someone to assume your obligation. Fred still has unsold space for 3 fans. Call him at Herbs if you want to go.

Waldo announced the annual interclub trek to Fort Bragg and Ukiah on 7/29/80. The main body will depart for F.B. at 9 am. The second party will depart for Ukiah at 4:45 pm. Sign up with Waldo. It's a great outing so plan to go.

V.P. Ed announced that the Board of Directors had voted to adopt the, planning construction, operation and maintainance of a center for the Preforming Arts as the clubs major project. This is a million dollar plus undertaking, and will occupy the total efforts of the club for the foreseeable future. The commitment has been made so now its up to the entire membership to complete the project. More details will be revealed as plans develop. It has taken several years to decide on a project and it appears that the Board has made a wise choice.

Fred Besio was our speaker and gave an outstanding talk on marajuana. Its history, uses, effects and possible future. a lot of research on the subject; we are all better informed having Fred did heard the talk.

Those who habitually leave just prior to the program miss the most enlightening part of the meeting. All members are urged to try to arrange their first p.m. appointment on Tuesday for 1:30 p.m. in order that they will be able to hear the outstanding programs Second Vice President Dick arranges. Of Course, if this is not possible you can always inform the day's chairman that you will be departing early.

The Kiwanis year starts on October 1st. Thus the 4th Quarter is the current one and started on July 1st.

Ted Kellogg's new address is; Chapparral House, 1309 Allston Way, Berkeley, CA. 94702. Drop him a line.













The Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg

THEOUILDER

KIWANIS BULLETIN
7-22-80

It is now agreed by all that this weeks meeting will be held at Brandts beach on Bailhache Avenue. Chef Frank and helpers promise a surprise meal sure to please all. Second V.P. Dick has arranged a program which will also be a surprise.

Jim announced that the next C.P.R. series will be held July 21th and 25th at 6:30 P.M. at the Federated Church Social Hall (our regular meeting place).

All Kiwanis seats for the ball game (Giants-Pirates) are spoken for. The bus will leave the Plaza at 10 A.M. on 7/27/80 - Fred advises warm clothing as the seats are in the shade. Following the game the party will return to the Cattlemens Restaurant for a steak dinner.

Waldo announced that the double header interclub with Fort Bragg and Ukiah is all set. The F.B. group will depart at 9 A.M. with some continuing on to Ukiah and the remainer returning to H'burg. The Ukiah (only) group will depart (H'burg) at 4:45. Contact Waldo for details. The date is 7-29-80.

Chuck and Fran introduced our newest member Bob Marmor. Bob is a Santa Rosan now residing in H'burg. He is an attorney with the firm of Ratchford, Short, & Welty. Bob is no stranger to Kiwanis having been a member in Santa Rosa. We all warmly welcome Bob. Carl Esposti was chairman of the day and introduced Pat Sammons of the Healdsburg Plaza Co. Pat spoke on the status and future plans his company has for their real estate holdings and Wine Country Restaurent. A very interesting, informative talk which prompted many questions which Pat fielded cleanly.

Don't forget -- Its Brandts on the Twenty Second!!!!









The Kiwanis Club of Lealdsburg





KIWANIS BULLETIN July 7, 1980

After several false starts the meeting at Brandts was finally held last week and it surpassed all expectations. The weather was perfect, the meal prepared by Frank and crew superb and music provided by Bruno, Hector, Jerry and host Milt lively. Many thanks to Milt and Jack for allowing us to use their great facility. Al introduced Glenn Keith new Director of the Healdsburg Boys Club. Bob introduced his son Bob Durler Jr, and Pres. Bob introduced Milt Brandt, Jerry Carraras, President of the Geyserville Club and Lt. Gov. Bill Gordon. Bill reminded us about the big district convention in Reno on Aug. 21, 22, 23. It sounds as though Bill has a real fun time planned and if you haven't already made plans to go do so at once. Pres. Bob and Sect. Fran have all the details. Bill also announced the installation of Div. 32 Lt. Gov. It is set for Oct. 4th at Konocti Harbour Inn in Lake Co. Mark that date on your calender. It is shaping up as a real fun Kiwanis week-end.

The bus for the Giants vs Pirates ball game will leave the Plaza at 10 am on Sunday 7/27. If you signed up be there with your warm clothing etc.

Phil Rice and Wood Frampton reported that Walt Bell is seriously ill at home. He can have visitors. So if you have a few spare minutes drop by to see Walt or drop him a card. His address is 1124 Orchard Street.

This week, 7/29, is the long planned trek to Fort Bragg and Ukiah for interclubs. The advance party departs from the Federated Church at 9 am while the reinforcements leave the same point at 4:45 pm. Waldo has all the details.

The CPR class scheduled for last week failed to matbrialize. After all the work and effort Jim put into this project only one member, Chuck, showed up at the first meeting. There was a large sign-up for this activity and it was surprising that all did not attend. It is certainly not in the Kiwanis tradition to ignore a committment. Apology is due to Jim for this fiasco.

Only second V.P. Dick and the phamtom chairman-of-the-day know what todays program will be and they're not talking. If you are curious attend the meeting and find out.

It's a fact that the only time a duck will lay an egg is the early morning. This bulletin must have been written in the wee hours, by a Mallard.

Aug. Editor - Westbrook Pegler Uboldi Sept. Editor - Arthur Brisbane Kauer

The state of the s

Editor - Lou Grant Rosenberg







